October 29, 2008

Arts and Humanities GEC and Program Subcommittee
Colleagues:

After consultation with the Undergraduate Teaching Committee and the chair of the Department of History, the Department of History does not concur with the Department of Greek and Latin’s request for GEC Historical Studies status for Classics 324 (Magic in the Ancient World). In our opinion, Classics 324 is an interesting course on an important feature of human culture. Without much reference to chronology, cause and effect, and development over time, Classics 324 looks at ancient magic from different angles, as if one were examining the many facets of a well-cut jewel. We think that a student who took this course would know a great deal about an important topic—magic as a cultural phenomenon, but not enough about the historical development and contexts of magic.

On a different level of analysis, some historians remarked on the absence of a paper or papers in which students analyze sources or historiographical controversies. We think that essay questions on examinations are important but are not a substitute for papers of some sort. The syllabus was taciturn about sources to be handed out and especially how students would participate in their analysis. 
Primarily for the reasons noted above, the Department does not concur in the request that Classics 324 be granted GEC Historical Studies status.
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